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Editor: 

This summer, the Wyoming Department of Health changed its rules regarding vaccination for children. Seventh graders are required to have a booster of diphtheria/tetanus/pertussis (whooping cough) vaccine as well as all required vaccines listed through sixth grade. This list includes two doses of the varicella (chickenpox) vaccine, or history of the disease.

It might surprise parents to find that the varicella virus is grown in fetal cell cultures derived from abortion. http://www.cogforlife.org/ This is also true of another required vaccine, the measles, mumps, rubella (MMR).

The ingredients of varicella and other U.S. vaccines can be found at 
http://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/pubs/pinkbook/downloads/appendices/B/excipient-table-2.pdf. 

A package insert, not to be confused with Vaccine Information Statement, accompanies each vaccine, but you need to ask for the insert because it will not be offered. They are found at http://www.vaccinesafety.edu/package_inserts.htm or can be obtained from the person giving the shot. Each insert is several pages long.

Due to the possibility of transmission of chickenpox vaccine virus, the varicella insert (http://www.merck.com/product/usa/pi_circulars/v/varivax/varivax_pi.pdf) warns vaccine recipients that they need to avoid close contact with certain high-risk people, such as pregnant women, for up to six weeks. The insert also admits: “VARIVAX [chickenpox vaccine] has not been evaluated for its carcinogenic or mutagenic potential, or its potential to impair fertility.” This statement is on the package insert for almost all vaccines. 

The insert also warns that “there are no data relating to simultaneous administration of VARIVAX with DTP” [vaccine for diphtheria/tetanus/(whole-cell)pertussis]. Therefore, if your child is scheduled to receive the two shots, you need to discuss this with your doctor.

In Wyoming, medical exemptions to vaccination are available if you find a physician who agrees that the child should not receive a vaccine. To obtain a religious exemption, a parent needs to fill out an exemption form and have it notarized. The form can be found at http://www.health.wyo.gov/familyhealth/immunization/schools.html or at the county public health office. 

Before 2001, the Wyoming State Health Officer forced parents to prove the sincerity of their religious beliefs. In March of that year, the Wyoming Supreme Court decided that the health department cannot act as a judge when parents request a religious exemption. 

The information in this letter is for educational purposes only. The decision to vaccinate is one that must be made by you in consultation with a health care provider of your choice.

Susan Pearce, co-founder
Wyoming Vaccine Information Network
Buffalo
307-751-8505
